Mrs. Max Farrand 1650 Orlando Road San Marino, California

Dear Mirs. Ferrand:

I was delighted to receive your letter of February 18th, which I have waited to answer until Mr. Thacher came to Cambridge so that we could have an opportunity to talk things over together. I find that in his letter to you of March 4th he answered the questions which you brought up in your letter to me, as well as those in your letter to him, so there is nothing further for me to add at this time excepting to tell you again how grateful I am that we may still turn to you for consultation and advice in regard to the gardens at Dumbarton Oaks. It is a comfort to me to know that this phase of our work is continuing to receive your guidance.

I shall hope to see you when you come to Washington in April; but in the meantime please do not hesitate to write me in case I have failed to answer any of your questions.

With kind regards.

Sincerely yours,

Paul J. Sachs